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In the last few months a lot of news coverage has been given to 
a new movement called “Red for Ed.” We want to give a word 

of warning about this movement. No one is against a teacher’s 
right to lobby for more money and smaller classroom sizes, but 
teachers need to be aware who is behind this movement and 
what their goals really are. 

According to Labor Notes, the Red For Ed movement is the 
brainchild of Noah Karvelis, age 24. He is a Marxist and mu-
sic teacher in Littleton, Arizona, who focuses on hip-hop and 
praises the violent Black Lives Matter movement. Karvelis has 
volunteered for the Bernie Sanders Campaign and given money 
to the campaign.

This movement was started by “left wing” individuals who 
are using the dissatisfaction of teachers to promote union ac-
tivism so they can defeat President Donald Trump in the 2020 
election, as well as other conservative pro-life legislators who do 
not necessarily agree with all their agenda. Many teachers here 
in Indiana are caught up in this movement and don’t realize that 
the people behind it will be endorsing pro-abortion Democrats 
for state office in this year’s election and turning their dissat-
isfaction to their political gain. We know there are issues that 
need to be addressed for teachers, but be very careful who is 
pushing the agenda. 

In February 2018, teachers launched labor actions in Vir-
ginia and West Virginia and in April 2018 they followed suit 
in Arizona, Colorado, Georgia, Kentucky, and Oklahoma. In 
May 2018 they moved on to North Carolina. This movement is 
picking key battleground states that Democrats need in order 
to put a Democrat in the White House and to push the liberal 
pro-abortion agenda. This is all coming from the pro-abortion 
teacher unions led by the American Federation of Teachers 
and the National Education Association. Why is the pro-life 
movement so concerned about what these teacher unions will 
do? These unions have come out in full support of abortion 
on demand, birth control pills in the schools, health clinics in 
schools—which would be nothing more than abortion referrals 
to abortion clinics. We could go on and on, but I think you get 
the idea what these teachers unions are trying to do. One exam-

ple of how far these teacher unions have gone to the left is where 
there was a proposal in Indiana to put the slogan, “In God We 
Trust” in the classroom. The executive director of the American 
Federation of Teachers Indiana was there to voice their opposi-
tion to the proposal. 

In the far-left magazine Jacobin it was reported that the “en-
ergy of the ‘Red for Ed’ teacher walkouts last spring in West 
Virginia, Arizona, Oklahoma, and elsewhere was channeled 
into electoral activity by both the AFT [American Federation 
of Teachers] and NEA [National Education Association], with 
an unrelenting refrain that achieving the demands that had led 
angry teachers in those states to strike could only be made by 
electing friendly politicians.” The problem is, what other agenda 
items will these “friendly politicians” bring with them?

The bottom line is, the people behind this movement are 
“left wing” pro-abortion zealots who are working for the defeat 
of President Donald Trump and all conservative, pro-life leg-
islators who do not fall in line with their agenda. Their agenda 
does not include pro-life principles, and you can bet that the 
teacher unions behind this movement will use the unrest of 
teachers to elect liberal Democrats in the 2020 election year. 

The “Red for Ed” movement is trying to build up a war 
chest for the 2020 election in which the teachers union hopes 
to defeat President Donald Trump and many conservatives. 
This article is meant to be a “red flag” to conservative teachers 

By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

“Red for Ed” Organization: Beware, This Is What You Should Know!

U.S. Senator Mike Braun to Be 2020 
Right to Life Banquet Speaker

As we go to press we have just confirmed that Indiana 
U.S. Senator Mike Braun will be our banquet speaker 
on Thursday October 15 of this year. Pro-Life Senator 
Mike Braun was elected in 2018 and was previously 
the District 63 State Representative. Please watch 
our web site and area newspapers for an official an-
nouncement.  www.daviesscountyrtl.com
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Memorials Planned to Observe 
the January 22 Anniversary

By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

There will be marches and memorials planned in the state 
of Indiana and across the country, including a massive 

march in Washington D.C., to observe the sad day in our coun-
try when abortion was legalized. Since that time millions of our 
young citizens have been killed by abortion. It is a sad time in 
our country when millions are killed by abortion but our judges 
and members of congress are more worried about the treatment 
of animals than our citizens. Now let me make this clear: we 
don’t want anyone to mistreat any animal, and when they do 
they should be punished; but it is so unreasonable to treat ani-
mals better than our young citizens. We much pray for a change 
of heart in our citizens, our elected officials, and our judges. We 
pray for life, not death, for our young citizens. 

The annual March for Life will be taking place in our na-
tion’s capital on Friday, January 24. We pray for the thousands of 
pro-life people as they attend this great event. We pray for their 
safety and for their continued support to the movement. God 
bless them! Several from our area will be attending the March 
for Life in Indianapolis on Wednesday, January 22. 

If you are not following the 2020 Democratic presidential 
election, then you may not know that all Democratic can-

didates for president support abortion up to and including 
the birth of the child. The Democrats are no longer trying to 
conceal their all-out support for the killing of the unborn and 
for “free stuff ” for all. As Brad Mattes explained it at the Right 
to Life banquet: You may not like everything the president 
says or does, but one thing is for sure, that President Don-
ald Trump has done more for the pro-life movement than any 
president in our lifetime. He went on to say that the president 
has appointed pro-life judges to the federal court system and 
two Supreme Court appointments, and this is starting to reap 
benefits. The president has made key appointments to admin-
istration posts that have helped to dry up funds to pro-abor-
tion organizations. He has been able to cut 60 million dollars 
from Planned Parenthood who is the leading abortion indus-
try in the country. Brad Mattes outlined how the president 
has helped the pro-life agenda and has helped to block the 
abortion industry, but he has had to battle the liberal court 
system at every turn.

Now for those people who think they can’t vote pro-life, 
Brad Mattes pointed out that if you don’t vote for President 
Trump or just don’t vote at all, by doing this you are sup-
porting the abortion agenda. To people not voting, or vot-
ing for Democrats for president, Mattes had this question: 
“What kind of judges would a President Biden, or someone 
like him, appoint to key positions in his administration?” 
Mattes added, “You had better think about what you are doing, 
as you may be part of the problem of people voting pro-abor-
tion!” When leaders of the pro-life movement tell you that 
how much President Trump has done for the pro-life cause, 
and you go against that, what are you thinking? Who are you 
going to believe, the pro-life leaders or the Democrats and the 
liberal press? You had better stop and think about that!

Democrat Candidates Running 
for President in 2020 All Support 
Abortion up to the Time of Birth

By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

2020 Donna Gentry Scholarship 
Announced

Daviess County Right to Life has announced they are offer-
ing a $500 scholarship in honor of Donna Gentry to a Da-

viess or Pike County high school senior who presents the best 
essay to the theme: “What is happening to America because of 
abortion.” Donna Gentry was a longtime leader in the Right to 
Life movement in Daviess County. This Scholarship is open to 
all high school seniors in Daviess and Pike counties, who will 
need to verify the college of their choice for the fall of 2020. 
Applications must be postmarked no later than Friday, April 
3, 2020. Applications are available from your local high school 
guidance counselor or from the Daviess County Right to Life 
web site www.daviesscountyrtl.com. When applications are 
completed they can be mailed to Daviess County Right to Life, 
P.O. Box 41, Washington, Indiana 47501.

RTL Member Don Carroll 
Passed Away

We want to extend our thoughts and prayers to the fami-
ly of Don Carroll, who passed away in early December. 

Don has been a loyal supporter of Daviess County Right to Life 
since the organization was founded in 1976. He and his wife 
Jeanette have been members of the organization and attended 
the banquets each year until their health would not permit. We 
extend our sympathies to Don’s wife, Jeanette, son Kent and 
daughter Misha Engleman and to their families. Don was 90 
years old at the time of his passing. We say, “Well done, good 
and faithful servant.”

Martin County Announce New 
Scholarship in Memory of 

Marvin Arvin

Van McAtee, the president of the Martin County Right to 
Life, has announced that Martin Co. RTL will be offering a 

$500 Scholarship to Seniors of Martin County Schools in mem-
ory of the late Marvin Arvin who passed away December 31, 
2018. Scholarship applications are available from the guidance 
counselors at Martin County Schools. Marvin was president 
of Martin Co. RTL for many years and was pastor of several 
churches in the area. 
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Pray For Our President 

We are asking for everyone to consider praying each 
day for our president and his administration. The 

liberal media along with Democrats, the Hollywood crowd, 
the anti-Christian people and pro-abortion forces in Amer-
ica are working daily to resist everything President Trump 
tries to do. These people are trying to do everything they 
can to bring down this administration. They will stop at 
nothing to discredit the president or his administration. 
The bottom line: it does not matter what President Trump 
says or does, they will oppose him at every turn. From the 
first day President Trump took office, the Democrats were 
looking for ways to impeach him or remove him from of-
fice any way they could. So what he is going through is no 
surprise. That is why it is so important that we pray for the 
president every day, so he can withstand the various as-
saults on his presidency.

We truly have a pro-life administration working for us, 
and we need them to continue working to save the lives of 
the unborn. Let us continue with our prayers for President 
Trump. Please take time each day to lift up our president 
and all our elected officials in prayer. Let us also pray for 
those who support abortion—whether an elected legisla-
tor, or those who run abortion chambers, or anyone who 
helps to further the killing of the unborn. Let us pray for 
everyone who is pro-abortion so they will be converted to 
support life, born and unborn!

And for many voters, including evangelicals, that’s what mat-
ters. In fact, for the thousands of supporters packed into 

Miami’s Ministerio Internacional El Rey Jesús on Friday, Jan. 3, 
it was probably the best explanation yet for the strong bond be-
tween Christians and this White House. Unlike the media, who 
can’t seem to understand the appeal of this president to his most 
enthusiastic base, evangelicals would say it’s simple: promises 
made, promises kept. And they have three years of examples to 
prove it.

To the outside world, it’s a mystery. To conservatives, there’s 
nothing baffling about it. Donald Trump won the election by of-
fering a contrast to the Left’s anti-faith, anti-family agenda. But 
he’s won respect by acting on it. And the flocks of faithful pour-
ing into his rallies appreciate that. “There are plenty of evan-
gelical Americans who maybe didn’t support President Trump 
in [2016] because they didn’t believe he was a true ally,” one 
campaign official pointed out. But those same people, he went 
on, “are now taking a second look at him because of his record.”

It’s that record, the one President Trump touted for the bet-
ter part of 75 minutes, that the throngs of people jammed into 

President Trump Thanks Christian Voters for Their Support
“I May Not be Perfect, But I Get Things Done”

Tony Perkins, Washington, DC 

the Florida megachurch stood and cheered. When he tweeted, 
in classic Trump fashion, that no president had ever done more 
for Christians than his administration, it was true. From the 
unborn to judges, international religious freedom to Israel, this 
White House has earned the support it’s getting.

Christians, the president repeated, “have never had a great-
er champion — not even close — than you have in the White 
House right now. Look at the record,” Trump urged. “We’ve 
done things that nobody thought was possible. We’re not only 
defending our constitutional rights, we’re also defending reli-
gion itself, which is under siege.” That’s important, he argued, 
because “America was not built by religion-hating socialists. 
America was built by churchgoing, God-worshiping, free-
dom-loving patriots.”

“In 2016, evangelical Christians went out and helped us in 
numbers never seen before… I really believe we have God on 
our side… or there would have been no way that we could have 
won,” Trump told the crowd. “People say, ‘How do you win? You 
don’t have the media. You have so many things against you.’ And 
we win. So there has to be something.”

Trump Admin Asks Supreme 
Court to Uphold Louisiana Pro-
Life Law Protecting Women and 
Babies

Kevin Daley, Washington, DC 

The Trump administration has asked the Supreme Court to 
protect a contested Louisiana rule that requires abortion 

providers to have admitting privileges at a nearby hospital. An 
abortion clinic and two physicians challenging the law, called 
Act 620, warn that two of Louisiana’s three abortion clinics will 
close if the regulation takes effect. On Thursday, the Trump ad-
ministration said the plaintiffs have not made good-faith efforts 
to comply with the law, such that any adverse consequences for 
abortion access would be their fault and not the state’s. 

The administration also asked the court Thursday to par-
ticipate in the case’s oral argument, which is set for March 4. 
The justices generally grant such requests. A coalition of over 
200 lawmakers from both houses of Congress took a far more 
aggressive position in their own legal filing, urging the justices 
to use the Louisiana dispute to reconsider Roe v. Wade itself. 
Act 620 has not taken effect. The Supreme Court put the law 
on hold while litigation continued in February 2019. The 5th 
U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals overturned a lower court ruling 
that blocked Act 620 in September 2018. Approximately 10,000 
abortions are performed in Louisiana each year.
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Unlike most public policy, unfettered abortion was brought 
to life following a Supreme Court judgment call made by 

seven men in Roe v. Wade and Doe v. Bolton. Without the input 
of the executive or legislative branches of government, all of the 
nation’s abortion-related laws were wiped out with the judicial 
stroke of pen. But with the future of Roe in doubt, according 
to legal experts, reconsidering the assumptions that have been 
made about a billion-dollar abortion industry is timely.

Case in point, why should Planned Parenthood have a “get 
out of taxes free” card and avoid the financial realities that im-
pact other businesses in America? At the very least, Planned 
Parenthood and the nation’s abortion vendors should be taxed, 
just as cigarettes, alcohol, and gambling are taxed, because of 
the high social costs of abortion for the women subjected to 
them.

Pregnancy is not a disease cured by abortion, and when it 
comes to actual health care, Planned Parenthood offers fewer 
services and none (except abortion) 
that are not widely available elsewhere. 
Planned Parenthood’s just released 
annual report for 2018-2019 shows 
that its abortion business is booming 
and that taxpayer support is at a re-
cord high at more than $616 million 
in 2018. Over the past 10 years, tax-
payer support of Planned Parenthood 
has increased by almost 70%.

Women sold abortions have risks 
of bleeding and exposure to disease, 
as well as higher risks of mental health 
issues, higher rates of suicide, infec-
tions, further surgeries (including hysterectomies) and infertil-
ity. Breast cancer rates are higher for women whose first preg-
nancy ended in abortion. A taxed Planned Parenthood would 
result in redistributed funds needed to address the social fallout 
of abortion.

Taxes impact health care providers. For example, the Na-
tional Conference of State Legislators notes that a “provider tax,” 
sometimes termed a “fee” or “assessment,” authorizes collecting 
revenue from specified categories of providers. “In most states, 
it is used as a mechanism to generate new in-state funds and 
match them with federal funds so that the state gets additional 
federal Medicaid dollars,” and as such it can generate billions, 
the organization reports. In fact, 49 states and the District of 
Columbia use such taxes. Only Alaska has refrained.

Operating with more than half-a-billion dollars in taxpayer 
funds and tax-free status gives Planned Parenthood incredible 
room to maneuver politically.

As reported at National Review, “Planned Parenthood’s 
PAC is among the most powerful lobbying groups in American 
politics, shelling out $40 million last year for “public policy” and 
investing upward of $175 million in such nebulous categories 

as “movement building,” “strengthening and securing Planned 
Parenthood,” and “engaging communities.”

Considering the level of activism subsidized on the taxpay-
ers’ dime, requiring Planned Parenthood to contribute taxes is a 
natural step in addressing a billion-dollar industry that has been 
shown to negatively impact women. And frankly, taxing things 
– harmful or not – is a common cost of business and strongly 
advocated by the current crop of Democratic political hopefuls.

Sen. Elizabeth Warren wants to tax “wealth.” Former New 
York Mayor Michael Bloomberg wants taxes on fuel and drinks 
with sugar. Anyone who has booked a hotel room in recent 
years has seen the fat “room tax” that municipalities add to a 
stay in a community. Consider that “the median state tax on 
cigarettes has increased more than fourfold — from 34 cents in 
2000 to $1.57 in 2017,” according to a Pew study.

Industry by industry, economists can chart the impact of 
Uncle Sam taking a cut, and, in this presidential election sea-

son, “at least seven Democratic pres-
idential candidates have proposed 
raising the corporate income tax rate” 
just as a cost of doing business in the 
U.S., notes the Tax Foundation. Why 
should the profitable abortion indus-
try refuse to pay its fair share?

According to the National Coun-
cil of Nonprofits, loss of tax exempt 
status is possible when an organiza-
tion devotes “a substantial part of its 
activities to attempting to influence 
legislation,” “participate or intervene 
in any political campaign on behalf of, 

or in opposition to, any candidate for public office,” or “orga-
nized for or conduct activities that are illegal or violate funda-
mental public policies.”

Such as policies protecting women’s health and safety in 
health care settings, for example? In the case out of Louisiana 
coming to the Supreme Court in March, the justices will ponder 
the question of whether an abortion vendor should be able to 
ignore health and safety standards designed to protect women 
in real health care settings.

Even if abortion were in the Constitution – and it’s not – 
that still does not justify tax-free status or a right to ignore laws 
and regulations designed for public safety. A right to bear arms 
is in the Second Amendment, but weapons are not sold tax-free 
or with taxpayer subsidies.

Planned Parenthood tries to have it both ways, dodging 
laws and costs by hiding behind the Constitution, but fundrais-
ing and engaging with the media in the name of health care.

Given how sharply divided the country is over abortion, com-
mon ground can be found in ending the special status Planned 
Parenthood has achieved through its political contacts and re-
quire it operate like the health care enterprise it claims to be.

Planned Parenthood Should Lose Its Non-Profit Status
It Uses Our Tax Dollars to Elect Pro-Abortion Democrats

Kristan Hawkins  Washington, DC
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Pro-Life Teen Nicholas 
Sandmann Wins Settlement from 
CNN for Smearing Him
National  Steven Ertelt  Washington, DC 

Covington Catholic high school student Nicholas Sandmann 
has received an undisclosed settlement from CNN after the 

pro-abortion media outlet smeared him and a group of pro-
life teens attending the March for Life. The smears against the 
Covington Catholic High School students began after a heavily 
edited video surfaced of them face to face with liberal active 
Nathan Phillips after the March for Life in January. Longer foot-
age of the incident later disproved many of the claims against 
the pro-life Kentucky students. However, the students and their 
families received death threats because of the accusations, and 
their school was forced to close several days because of security 
concerns.

Now, CNN has settled the lawsuit Sandmann filed against 
it. The amount of the settlement with CNN was not made public 
at a hearing in Covington, Kentucky but it sought $75 million 
for harm to Sandmann’s reputation and $200 million in punitive 
damages.

“CNN was probably more vicious in its direct attacks on 
Nicholas than The Washington Post. And CNN goes into mil-
lions of individuals’ homes,” Lin Wood, one of Sandmann’s at-
torneys, told Fox News’s Mark Levin last year. The lawsuit came 
after an independent investigation confirmed that a group of 
Covington Catholic teens told the truth about their now-viral 
confrontation with a Native American man in January in Wash-
ington, D.C. The report by Greater Cincinnati Investigation, 
Inc. states that the pro-life teens did not initiate the confron-
tation or use any racial slurs against Native American Nathan 
Phillips or the Black Hebrew Israelites group.

Are You Interested in Adopting a Child? 
Then Call Bethany Christian Services at 

317-578-5000

Keep Up with Right to Life News by 
Going to the Following Web Sites:

If you wish to keep up with the Right to Life happenings go 
to our web site at www.daviesscountyrtl.com for all the lat-

est information. You can look at past newsletters by clicking 
on the tab News Resources, then select Newsletters. We have 
newsletters online all the way back to January of 2011. You 
can get Pro-Life news by clicking on Current Pro-Life Sites. 
So keep up on what is going on in the world of pro-life news 
by going to these news sites.

Pray to end Abortion, Also Vote to 
End Abortion!

This Means Voting for Pro-Life 
Candidates.

Catholic Cardinal Says Denying 
Communion to Joe Biden Was 
Right, More Priests Should Do 
the Same!

Prominent Catholic Cardinal Raymond Burke said a South 
Carolina priest was “right and just” to deny communion to 

Joe Biden because of his abortion advocacy. The Christian Post 
reports Burke, who serves on the highest court of the Vatican, 
suggested that more priests should do the same with Catho-
lics who openly oppose the faith. Biden, a front-runner for the 
Democratic presidential nomination, claims to be a devout 
Catholic, but he supports legalized abortion on demand. “The 
moral law applies to politicians as much as anyone else,” Burke 
said. “If one is ignorant of the truth and promotes abortion leg-
islation, that is one thing. But if one is a professed Roman Cath-
olic who has been admonished that he (or she) cannot support 
legislation against the natural moral law, he (or she) is bound to 
be obedient to that law. “How can bishops stay out of the matter, 
when politicians who profess to be Catholic are giving scandal 
to the whole nation by voting in favor of abortion? How can 
they silently stand by?” he continued.

Has the Bible changed its 
view on abortion? I don’t 

think so!
If abortion was wrong before,
It is still wrong today; and no 
slick-talking individuals can 

make abortion right!

It may be legal in the eyes 
of “some people,” but it is 

still morally wrong!
God’s Word remains the same!
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Doctors are Increasingly 
Euthanizing Patients to Harvest 

Their Organs
Wesley Smith  Washington, DC 

My very first anti-euthanasia column, published in News-
week, warned that societal acceptance of assisted suicide/

euthanasia would eventually include organ harvesting “as a 
plum to society.” I was called an alarmist and a fear-monger, 
but alas, I was right. In Belgium and the Netherlands, mentally 
ill and disabled people are killed in hospitals at their request, 
and then, their bodies are harvested — with the success of the 
procedures written up with all due respect in organ-transplant 
medical journals.

Our closest cultural cousins in Canada are enthusiastical-
ly following the same utilitarian path, not only allowing organ 
harvesting to be conjoined with euthanasia, but “medically as-
sisted death” is being boosted increasingly as “a boon.” 

Many of these killed organ donors will not have been immi-
nently dying. They will also generally not have been provided sui-
cide-prevention services as the suicidal ill and disabled who ask 
for euthanasia are increasingly abandoned to the “death with 
dignity” mindset in Canada.

Planned Parenthood’s own annual report paints a horrific 
picture. The abortion giant is killing more babies than ever 

before — but that abortion business comes at a cost, namely the 
support of average Americans.

Its 2019 annual report, released this 
week, shows it aborted 345,672 unborn 
babies — an increase of 3.88% over the 
abortions it did on unborn babies the 
year prior. Last year’s annual report 
showed Planned Parenthood killed 
332,757 babies in abortions, which itself 
was an increase of 3.51% from the year 
prior.

That means Planned Parenthood 
killed almost 13,000 more babies in 
abortions than the past year and almost 
25,000 more unborn babies than it did two years ago — even 
though the abortion giant claims its main focus is merely wom-
en’s health care.

Among other revelations buried in the report is the fact 
that the number of individual donors to the organization fell 
by 400,000 during the fiscal year ending last June. With Gallup 
polling and other surveys showing a majority of Americans are 
pro-life, it’s no surprise that Planned Parenthood’s expanding 
abortion business is costing it support.

Jim Sedlak, executive director of American Life League, 
talked with LifeNews about the loss in donors and the state of 

Planned Parenthood Loses 400,000 Donors After Killing More 
Babies in Abortions Than Ever Before  Steven Ertelt,  Washington, DC 

the abortion company today. “Although Planned Parenthood 
falsely proclaims itself as a women’s healthcare organization, the 
real nature of the organization received a great deal of public at-
tention after its hiring of Dr. Leana Wen as president in Novem-

ber 2018 and her ultimate firing in July 
2019. Wen clearly bought the healthcare 
lies of Planned Parenthood, and when 
she found out the truth about its almost 
total focus on abortion and politics, re-
belled and was fired,” he said.

He said Planned Parenthood runs 
over 51 percent of all the abortion fa-
cilities in the nation and now admits 
to committing almost 40 percent of all 
medical and surgical abortions. “Appar-
ently,” Sedlak continued, “as the truly 

abortion focus of the organization became more and more ap-
parent, not only did Wen leave, but 400,000 individual donors 
to Planned Parenthood stopped giving. That exodus resulted in 
Planned Parenthood reporting a $39.5 million drop in dona-
tions and a $26.5 million drop in total income—despite the fact 
that its taxpayer income increased by $53 million.”

“Planned Parenthood has been lying to [the public] and gov-
ernment officials for decades,” Sedlak concluded. “Now, its true 
nature as the nation’s number-one killer of preborn children—es-
pecially minority children—is becoming clearer, and its individu-
al donors are walking away by the hundreds of thousands.”

President Trump Receives 
Pro-Life Award

The Hosea Initiative, a prominent pro-life group has be-
stowed upon President Donald Trump an award for his 

efforts to advance anti-abortion efforts. The Hosea Initia-
tive officially awarded President Trump their first Bernard 
N. Nathanson, MD “Courageous Witness for Life” Award 
at their gala in Washington, D.C. on Sunday Dec. 8th. The 
award was named after a medical professional who found-
ed the National Abortion Rights Action League in 1969, but 
later became an outspoken pro-life activist.

Terry Beatley, founder and president of Hosea Initiative, 
told those gathered at the gala that Trump was receiving the 
award because he had the “courage” to stand for “the right 
thing.” Dr. Ben Carson, secretary of Housing and Urban De-
velopment, accepted the award on behalf of the president, 
explaining that Trump wanted to “convey his great appre-
ciation” for the award and for “the courage that each one of 
you has manifested.”

“This is obviously something that is very near and dear 
to my heart, as a physician spending so much time working 
on little babies,” said Carson. 
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Daviess County Right To Life Monthly Meeting is 
held the last week of each month at the Right To Life Of-
fice at 705 Troy Road. (Grace Baptist Church, Lower Level) 
Phone: 812-486-3658

Daviess County Right To Life Paper Drive is the first 
Saturday of February, April, June, August, October, De-
cember from 9 AM till 2 PM at the Tractor Supply park-
ing lot (old K-Mart lot). Other pick up points around the 
county are from 9-12 noon. If you can help, call Louis 
Kavanaugh at 486-3658. It would be greatly appreciated.

To Contact Congressman Larry Bucshon:
1005 Longworth House Office Building,
District of Columbia 20515-1408 
Phone: (202) 225-4636 Fax: (202) 225-3284 Web Site: 
www.bucshon.house.gov

“Red for Ed” Organizationi: Beware, This Is What 
You Should Know! Continued from PAGE 1

Planned Parenthood Kills 947 
Babies in Abortions Every Day, 
39 Babies Every Single Hour 

Brad Mattes  Washington, DC 

Planned Parenthood’s 2018-2019 annual report provides in-
sight into its impact on society – particularly the unborn and 

their mothers. According to this giant of the abortion indus-
try, they committed 345,672 abortions in one year’s time. That 
means 28,806 babies were killed each month, 947 denied life ev-
ery day, and 39 hearts were stilled by abortion every hour, 24/7.

Sometimes it’s difficult to put these numbers into perspec-
tive, so consider this. The total number of abortions done by 
Planned Parenthood in 12 months is the near equivalent of the 
population of Honolulu, Hawaii.

Every month, their abortion body count is equal in human 
loss to the fatal crash of 69 fully-loaded 747-400 wide body air-
planes. Each day, Planned Parenthood’s human carnage by abor-
tion results in the equivalent number of over 17 school buses full 
of children.

Defenders of Planned Parenthood respond that the organi-
zation does many good things besides abortion. However, their 
own annual report indicates non-abortion services have dramat-
ically declined over the last decade. Their total services are down 
12.6% Cancer screening and preventive services have dropped 
by 69%, this includes breast exams that have declined by more 
than 68% and pap tests that are down 72% Contraceptive ser-
vices are down nearly 34%, The number of unique patients has 
dropped by 20%

The nation’s poor and underserved – the segment of soci-
ety that Planned Parenthood claims is so dependent upon their 
services – has a better alternative. Federally funded community 
health centers far outnumber Planned Parenthood in both lo-
cations and services offered. For six months alone, they served 
about 12-times more patients than Planned Parenthood did in 
a year.

Even though non-abortion services have tanked, taxpayer 
funding has hit a record high of $616.8 million, nearly $1.7 mil-
lion per day. Planned Parenthood’s immediate past president ad-
mitted that their “core mission” is abortion. And their dwindling 
non-abortion services indicate Americans are simply not getting 
a return on our mammoth investment. 

President Trump has effectively used the power of his ad-
ministration to implement the Protect Life Rule which denied 
Planned Parenthood $60 million tax dollars under Title X. The 
evidence overwhelmingly shows it’s time for congressional lead-
ers to follow his example and end all tax funding of Planned Par-
enthood to significantly curtail its malignant reach. Imagine the 
lives that could be saved without them!

Right to Life Donates to Pregnancy Care Center: 
Shown here is Daviess County Right to Life Presi-
dent Louis Kavanaugh, Jr. as he presents a check 
for $10,000 to Yolonda Taylor, Executive Director of 
the Washington Pregnancy Care Center. According 
to Louis Kavanaugh Jr., “The local Right to Life has 
always given a substantial amount to the Pregnancy 
Care Center each year, but this year we were blessed 
by the response at the Right to Life banquet and we 
are passing along the results of our good fortune.” 
The Local Right to Life has also announced plans to 
donate funds for highway signs for Martin County 
Right to Life and new signs in Pike County.

everywhere so that they are aware of who started this movement 
and what they hope to gain. Be careful what your union orga-
nizations are doing and what their long-range agenda really is.



January 22, 1973 – January 22, 2020
In memory of the babies who have been killed by abortion since the 1973 Supreme Court decision legalizing 
abortion. Right to Life joins our nation in mourning the deaths of millions of innocent lives lost to abortion. We 
acknowledge the pain and anguish suffered by the many mothers and fathers who now regret that fateful decision. 
We pray for their healing. We also pray for the many individuals who work tirelessly and sacrificially to end this mod-
ern-day holocaust!  The U.S. Supreme Court may say that abortion is right, but is it right in God’s eyes?

Use this coupon to mail in your contribution. Mail to:

Daviess County Right To Life
P. O. Box 41

Washington, Indiana 47501

Phone 812-486-3658

Our office location is: 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

 Please accept my donation.

 Please accept my membership/renewal for year ($20 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting).

Name:

Street:

City:	 State:	 Zip:	  

Phone:	 Email Address: 

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
SHOALS, IN 47581

PERMIT NO. 18

Daviess County Right to Life
PO box 41

Washington, IN 47501

RIGHT
TO

LIFE

If you have not renewed 

your membership to Daviess 

or Martin County Right to 

Life, PLEASE DO SO!


